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Tynewater Primary School - a thinking-caring learning community   Information for Parents 28/4/16

Dear Parents / Carers and Pupils,
Over the past 18 months, all staff, parents / carers and pupils have had opportunities to form our new School Aims.  This term, pupils will be invited to illustrate our new School Aims.

We hope that everyone will embrace our new School Aims to help all our pupils become the most capable learners they possibly can be.  
We  believe  that  each  of  us  can  confidently:
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Be  imaginative  and  creative 
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Make  healthy  choices  
to  take  care  of  ourselves,  

others,  and  our  environment 
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Seek  new  challenges  

to  learn  together  

to  achieve  our  goals
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Explore,  be  involved  in,  

and  build  up  our  community
	Please find the following items attached by email / enclosed:

	Term 4 (Summer Term) Information 
from Monday 11 April to Friday 1 July 2016

· Please read carefully – detailed arrangements are included

· Diary Information is regularly updated on our School Website
· Please remember all Parents are welcome to any Assembly.
· Arrangements for our Nursery to P1 Transition will be issued soon in a separate document

· Additional Information for Nursery Classes will be issued separately

 

	For Parents / Carers of Nursery pupils: A form for your preferred date(s) / time(s) for Nursery Parent-Teacher Meetings on Friday 27, Tuesday 31 and Thursday 9 June to be returned by Friday 6 May.


Welcome to our Summer Term.

Congratulations to Mrs Clarke and her husband on the birth of their daughter Isabelle Jane (7lb 11 oz) at 1.00 am on Sunday 24 April.
Staffing 
Welcome back to Mrs Jayne Gibson, Learning Assistant with P3, mornings Monday to Friday inclusive.

Well done!
All children who took part in our Decorated Easter Egg Competition

Pupils’ creativity, design and forming through art and craft were wonderful and gave much enjoyment to everyone in our school community.  

P6 and Mr Martindale
Thank you to Sarah Piscitelli (mum of Zoe in P1), Senior Engineer in Bridges and her team at WSP Parsons Brinckerhoff, Edinburgh Business Park who invited 22 P6 pupils from Tynewater Primary School into their Edinburgh office for a day of learning and activities on Wednesday 23 March. The aim was to promote engineering and demonstrate, especially to the girls, that anyone can be an engineer.

The team gave presentations on ‘Why Buildings Matter’ and ran activities including ‘Interview an Engineer’ and the ‘Spaghetti Tower Challenge’. The students had the chance to mix with the whole office over lunch, and ask questions to help with their projects. The team at WSP Parsons Brinckerhoff will judge their homework project “If I was an engineer in Scotland today I would…” and decide on the winners of Best Prototype, Best Plan and Best Design.

Sarah said, “The first activity involved drawing what the children thought an engineer looked like - they all drew a man in a hard hat. The last activity was the same only the kids drew a girl (in a skirt), proving that the day was a success and that we did get through to them.”

Mr Jordan Martindale, P6 Teacher, said, “The WSP Parsons Brinckerhoff team went above and beyond for the children, providing a rich and exciting learning opportunity. The children are all still buzzing!”  The day was dubbed the #BestSchoolTripEver by the students 
Rebecca Marr, P5 and Ms McDonald
Rebecca Marr from P5 won the Royal Highland Education Trust (RHET) Lothian Farmhouse Breakfast competition.  The prize is a full Scottish breakfast using local produce, served at our school to the winner's class, by Karen Valentine (RHET Lothian Co-ordinator) and RHET volunteers, with a short talk to pupils on how the products are grown.  
P4 and Ms Blyth

Following P4’s Learning Visit to Whitburgh Farm Estate, Pathhead on Wednesday 20 April, organised by Karen Valentine (Royal Highland Education Trust) and Ms Blyth, the following was received from Sheena Stewart, Scottish Education Co-ordinator with the Game and Wildlife Conservancy Trust:

“I would like to thank you for organising the children and getting them along to Whitburgh Farms yesterday, it was a real pleasure to have the children from Primary 4 visit, they were a credit to you and Tynewater School.  It was lovely to see how interested they all were with what they saw relating to both the farming and conservation work that is being done on the farm.

 

I will look forward to seeing the posters, I am sure there will be a great deal of very welcome creativity from the pupils.”

P7, Mrs Leonard and Mrs Pleasance

Thank you to Mrs Leonard for organising our 17 P7 pupils to play basketball at George Watson’s College on Wednesday 20 April.  Everyone was very impressed by our pupils’ politeness and fine sporting skills, attitudes and behaviour.
August Primary 1 and next year’s Classes 

We have 28 pupils listed to join us for Primary 1 in August, including ten pupils from outwith our catchment area who have been granted places by Midlothian Education (last year nine places were granted).  
The information I have at present – to be confirmed by Midlothian Council at the end of May - is that Tynewater PS will be given an additional teacher so that two teachers will ‘team teach’ Primary 1 pupils as one class (all 28 pupils together).  This would enable all 30 August P2 pupils to be in one class, and for there to be respective classes for August P3, P4, P5, P6 and P7.  I shall issue information about next year’s classes as soon as possible.
Introduction for August P1 Parents / Carers with Mr Lawson (Head Teacher) and Mrs McCabe (Principal Teacher) in Community Room 2

Part 1 on Wednesday 25 May, from 9.00 to 9.40 am

and Part 2 on Wednesday 15 June , from 9.00 to 9.40 am

We invite all parents / carers of August Primary 1 pupils to the above meetings 

Please note that Part 1 and Part 2 are deliberately organized before and after Nursery Parent-Teacher meetings. We do this so that these 10-minutes’ meetings focus on your child’s learning at nursery and are not taken up talking about arrangements for Primary 1.  We ask you to please attend both Parts 1 and 2; Part 2 is not a repeat of Part 1.

Our next Open Time for Parents / Carers and Grandparents 
is on Friday 20 May

	From
	To
	

	08.30
	09.15
	Morning Nursery Open Time

	09.15
	09.35
	P1 to P7 Assembly+ 

– Presentation of Certificate only due to Open Time afterwards

	09.40
	10.20
	P1 to P7 Open Time: Pupils share their learning

	10.20
	10.50
	Open Time Café for Parents (and Staff from 10.25)

Donations of home-baking welcome 

	14.45
	15.30
	Afternoon Nursery Open Time


As always, please speak with me if you have any concerns, questions, feedback or suggestions, or simply need to talk through something.  If you have an idea, I am always happy to hear from you.  Our school welcomes your approach to speak with you about any matter relating to your child(-ren) or our school, as we work with you each day to support your child(-ren)’s learning as much as possible.
With best wishes for our Summer Term,     
Douglas Lawson    Head Teacher 
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